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Summary:-

This report updates the Development Control Committee on actions that were taken following the flood of the 7 and 8 of January in respect of both current planning applications and recently approved applications that were within the area that flooded. 

Recommendation:-

That the report be noted.

A Eales
Head Of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales
Ext:
7170

To the Chairman and Members of the






P. 06/05

Development Control Committee

1.0
Introduction

1.1 Following the devastating floods that hit the District on the 7 and 8 January 2005 it became apparent after discussion with the Environment Agency, that new information would be available as a result of the severity of the floods.  

1.2 Accordingly both the City Council and the Environment Agency considered that it would be unwise to consider current planning applications affecting land or property within the Flood Risk Zone on information that was contained within a Flood Risk Assessment carried out prior to the flood.  Therefore a detailed review of the flood risk associated with the development would be required.  This did not constitute a change to Council policy but formed part of the consultation process with the Environment Agency.

1.3 As a matter of courtesy a letter was therefore sent to all applicants/agents with applications falling within the flood risk areas informing them that their application would not be determined until this review had taken place.  It was not possible at the time to determine how long the delay would be but already the review on a number of applications has been completed.

1.4 In addition following discussion with the Environment Agency it was considered appropriate to write to applicants/agents of recently approved planning applications within the area that flooded suggesting that they consider a review of the flood risk associated with their site.  

1.5 Once permission had been granted the City Council is unable to prevent development and it is for the developer to assess the risks involved and decide whether to proceed with development as approved.  Some developers have followed this advice, reassessed the risks and submitted raised floor heights to bring development above the potential flood level.

1.6
In order to keep the Ward Councillors in the flood effected Wards appraised of the situation a letter was written to them dated the 2 February 2005 enclosing a copy of both letters.  A copy of these letters are attached at Appendix 1.
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2.0
Recommendation

2.1
That the report be noted.

 Eales
Head Of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales
Ext:
7170

To the Chairman and Members of the
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Appendix 1

Copy of Letters
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